
 

Major Community Newsletter  
Summer 2018 

Rink Board News 
 

Rink board member for 2017-2018 
President- Brandon Zimmer, Vice President- Greg Cairns, Secretary- Bailey Kemery, Treasurer- 

Christine Zimmer, Vice Treasurer- Leah Strong, Head of Bar and Liquor- Tyson Kemery, 
Kitchen and Food Convener- Janice Morland, Advertising- Jasmine Atchison, Head of 

Maintenance- Kelly Cooper, Committee members- Trevor Ostrowski, and Todd Chotowetz.  
 
 

Save the Date 
 

August 10,11,12- Redneck Games  
 

Community Thank-You’s! 
 

Thank You to Witt Farms & Cona Resources for their donation to the hall renovation!  
 

Thank you to Mavis Hoffman and Jamie Gramlich for all of their hard work with the community 
calendars! 

 
Thank you to Sharon Stang for planting the community flowers in town this year!  

 
Thank you to all of the volunteer Firefighters who assist the community when they can, 

especially during the last wind storm that upset many power poles!  
 

Thank you to Aiden Hansen, Mavis Hoffman, Dan Wenzel and the crew at OSY for helping to 
maintain our ball grounds so far this year!  

 
Thank you to our Redneck Games donors, so far! 

Kerrobert Backhoe  
Luseland Credit Union  

 
Thank you to SaskLotto Community Grant for helping to fund our Discing Club, Play School 

program and the Redneck Games! 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Congratulations  
 

Congratulations to the Graduates from our community this year who attend Luseland School;  
 

Laynie Bazylinski  
Veronica Ross 

Sam Walz 
Callyn Hansen  
Jaclyn Patton  

 
Congratulations to Clay Mackinnon for being signed to the Regina Thunder Football team and 

for your graduation from Kerrobert School this year, as well!  
 

Congratulations to Julie Patton on winning the Community Calendar photo contest!  
 

Congratulations on Blanche Wack’s Retirement from Teaching! All the best to you! All of your 
past students were lucky to have such a fabulous teacher like yourself!  

 
 

Coffee With Friends  
 

Coffee with Friends will take a break for the summer months and will pick up in the fall. If you 
would like to open the hall to have coffee at any point during the summer, you are welcome to 

do so! Janice Morland has a key at Wenzel Motors. Don’t forget to let others know if you decide 
to host coffee for the week! 

 
Volleyball 

 
Thank you for all of the interest in the community volleyball so far, we hope to start next fall after 

harvest. More updates will be available then! Thank you all for your patience!  
 

Community Calendars  
 

The Major Community Calendars have arrived. They can be picked up at the Major Credit 
Union. There are extra Calendars available for purchase, too, for $10 each.  

 
Fitness in Major 

 
We will continue with Fitness in Major in October after harvest. We will continue weekly yoga 

sessions. Details will follow in September.  
 
 
 

 



 

CWL  
 

Thanks to all of the CWL members as well as our honorary members who always step up to 
help with funeral lunches as well as the Fall Fair. We wouldn’t be able to provide our community 

with this importance service without all of you.  
 

Please note that our executive has now changed with Aimée Stang as president, Angela 
Fischer as vice-president and Sharon Stang as treasurer. Mary Lynn Obritsch is staying on as 

secretary. Funeral lunches will continue to be arranged by Marlene Chotowetz and Phyllis 
Ostrowski. 

 
4-H 

 
Congratulations to everyone in the multiple 4-H club who showcased their hard work at the 

regional 4-H show and sale! What wonderful young community members we have, and even 
more wonderful parents who help these clubs run in our small community.  

 
The Major 4-H Beef Club would like to thank the following buyers for their support in purchasing 

a steer this year: 
GS Stang Farms, Major, SK 
Jody’s Welding, Coleville, SK 
Backwards L Farm, Major, SK 

Rona-Macklin, Macklin, SK 
TK Enterprises, Kindersley, SK 
E4 Contracting, Kindersley, SK 

  
Special thank you to Bahm’s Auto Service as well for the generous donation. 

  
Final thank you to the all community members that supported Major 4-H, your continued support 

helps to keep our club strong. 
 

Hall Construction Update 
 

The hall is still currently under construction for the new siding, estimated completion will be 
around August. please be mindful of the mess in the meantime. After construction is completed 
we will have a work-bee day to clean up both the inside and outside of the hall to have our hall 

as good as new after all of the construction mess, more details will come as the siding is 
finished! Thank you to everyone for their patience!  

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Hall Playroom  
 

The rec board is currently looking for donated items to help restore/fill our upstairs playroom, if 
you have any of the following you would like to donate, let Bailey know at 403-700-7145. Pick 

up can be arranged as well! 
 

Kids size tables and chair set 
Children Furniture  

Books 
Toys for all ages (in good, not broken condition) 

Toy Boxes/Toy Storage Units  
 

These toys are commonly used during coffee with friends for when children are brought to play! 
Thank you to everyone in advanced!  

 
 

July 
       ​Sunday         Monday            Tuesday       Wednesday      Thursday             Friday           Saturday  

1 
Canada 
Day 

2 3 4 5 6 7 
Church @ 
5:30 pm  

 8 9 
 

10 11 
 

12 
Rec 
Meeting at 
7:30 pm  

13 14 
Church @ 
5:30 pm 

15 16 
 

17 
 

18 19 20 21 
Church @ 
5:30 pm 

22 
 

23 24 25 
 

26 27 28 
Church @ 
5:30 pm 

29 
 

30 31 
 

    
 
 

 



 

August 
      ​Sunday           Monday           Tuesday        Wednesday      Thursday         Friday              Saturday  

   1 2 
 

3 4 
 

5 
Church @ 
9 am 

6 7 
-cut grass 
at ball 
diamonds  
 

8 9 
Redneck 
games 
food prep 

10 
REDNECK 
GAMES 

11 
REDNECK 
GAMES 

12 
REDNECK 
GAMES 
-Church @ 
9 am 

13 
-Clean up 
at ball 
diamonds  

14 15 16 
 

17 18 
 

19 
Church @ 
9 am 

20 21 22 23 
 

24 25 
 

26  
Church @ 
9 am 
 

27 28 29 30 
 

31  
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 
 



 

Redneck Games Booth Shifts 
 ​Friday 

 
5-7 

-Mavis Hoffman 
-Erin Hoffman 
-Karen Zimmer 
-Margaret Ostrowski 

7-9:30 
-Ester Witt 
-Daryl Hansen 
-Darlene Shatkowski 
-Margaret Richelhoff 

 
Saturday 

 
8:30-11 

-Lisa Wittleton 
-Marlene Chotowetz 
-Mary-Lynn Obritsch 
-Gail Weibe 

11-1 
-Jody Bazylinski 
-Laynie Bazylinski 
-Jaclyn Patton 
-Brooke Jeffries 

1-3 
-Michelle Henderson 
-Emily Henderson 
-Cathy Strong-Timmermans 
-Katelynn Strong 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

3-5 
-Sandy Sen 
-Blanch Wack 
-Amiee Stang 
-Angela Fisher 

5-7 
-Kim Jefferies 
-Lexi Jefferies 
-Stacy Crawford 
-Diane Smith 

 
Sunday 

9-11 
-Maureen Walz 
-Kara Walz 
-Cindy Chotowetz 
-Val Dommett 

11-1 
-Lynn Cairns 
-Cayley Ostroski 
-Melissa Grover 
-Joanne Cairns 

1-3 
-Brittany Cairns 
-Rona Tyson 
-Sylvia Fisher 
- 

3-5 
-Summer Hansen 
-Sharon Stang 
-Jackie Cook 
-Alison Cook  

 
 



 

Redneck Games Bar Shifts  

Friday 
 

6-8 
-Darcy Ostrowski 
-James Zimmer 
-Don Ostrowski 

8-10 
-Dan Wenzel 
-Kindell Fischer 
-Shane Gardeski 

10-12 
-Chad Chotowetz 
-Ben Cairns 
-Layne Ostrowski 

12-1:30 
-Board Members 

 
Saturday 

 
11-1 

-Katrina Martfeld 
-Les Walz 
-Al Witt 
-Larry Chotowetz 

1-3 
-Doug Henderson 
-Robert Timmermans 
-Trent Smith 

3-5 
-Doug Dommett 
-Darren Chotowetz 
-Veryl Richelhoff 

 
 

 



 

5-8 -Darcey Crawford 
           -Keith Rumhour 

-John Strong 
9-11 

-Dallas Cairns 
-Mike Decker 
-Ken Kleinsasser 

11-1:30 
-Board Members 

 
Sunday 

 
11-1 

-Jan Edmonds 
-Gary Walz 
-Cory Walz 

1-3 
-Ray Wack 
-Sheldon Stang 
-Jasmin Hansen 

3-5 
-Ron Cook 
-Chris Cook 
-Gord Stang 

5-7 
-Ian Jamieson 
-Dave Jamieson 
-Gordon Dommett 

7-9 
-Board Members  

 
If your booth or bar shift does work for you please contact 

Jasmine to change it or if you can help with anything else. 
306-834-4015 

 

 



 

We are happy to keep the folks of Major and the surrounding area informed of the events, 
reports, and activities our community has to offer.  Please contact or email Jasmine @ 1(306) 
834-4015(call or text) or broomballbabe@hotmail.com with info for the Newsletter.  There is no 
cost to advertise your event in the newsletter, your continued patronage at our events keep it 

going!  Thank you!  

 


